
NOTICE TO PUBLIC
Leaf Rap ids Health Centre 

Emergency Department 
- TEMPORARY CLOSURE -

 July 13,  2022 – August 31, 2022

The Leaf Rapids Health Centre Emergency Department will be closed from 
1:00 pm on July 13th, 2022 to  1:00 pm on August 31st, 2022. 

This is a result of ongoing,
 

 persistent staffing issues. 

PRIMARY CARE AND PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICES will be provided 
from 8:30 am to 5:00 pm on weekdays (Monday's through Friday's). 

NO HEALTH SERVICES will be provided on weekends 
(Saturday's and Sunday's). 

If you have a medical emergency, please call 911. 
EMS will remain available during this time. 

It is important for the public to know when it is appropriate to use the emergency 
department in Lynn Lake, call 911 or when it is more appropriate to visit a primary care 
provider.   

Call 911 for issues such as: 

• stroke/facial weakness/ extremity weakness
• heart attack/chest pain or tightness
• unable to wake/unconscious
• sudden onset of severe headache or confusion
• seizure and/or severe head injury
• major assault such as stabbings or shootings
• severe difficulty breathing or trouble speaking
• uncontrolled or severe bleeding
• major trauma such as loss of limb
• severe allergic reaction
• severe burns

If your issue is not life-threatening, please visit the primary care clinic during 
regular business hours or call Health Links-Info Santé at 1-888-315-9257. 




